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                                 CG.APRIL.16

 Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of a meeting of an Extraordinary Community and Governance Committee held on 7 April 2016 at 7.15pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: J. Beckett, T. Beckett, K. Brown, D. M. Erwin, D. S. Erwin, S. Glover, R. Hughes, D. Minnery (Chairman), C. Purcell, L. Ridgway, R. Smith and V. Taylor.
Also present: 1 member of the press and 1 member of the public.
Clerk:

Town Clerk & Assistant Town Clerk
16.332.CG 
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Councillors R. Aldcroft, J. Cadwallader, J. Gough and M. Whittle.
16.333.CG
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


None were declared.

15.334.CG
MINUTES

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Ridgway seconded and it was RESOLVED with 3 abstentions:
To agree and adopt the minutes of a meeting of the Community and Governance Committee held on 17 December 2015.
16.335.CG
RADAR SIGN

Councillor Hughes said an extra radar sign within the town is an asset however, next time the Road Safety Group need the Council to purchase something on their behalf, it must be done following the proper channels before an actual purchase is made.
Councillor Taylor said on the agenda it says most of the cost would be re imbursed by the Road Safety Group she asked how much that would be.

The Chairman confirmed that the Town Council would pay the invoice for the radar sign, The Road Safety Group would re imburse the net amount and the Council will claim the VAT back as normal.

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Purcell seconded and it was RESOLOVED:

To go ahead and pay for the new radar sign on behalf of The Road Safety Group.

16.336.CG
ARTS FEST
The Chairman said the Town Council have supported the Arts Fest for the past two years and asked members views about doing the same this year.

Councillor Taylor said the event is well supported and enjoyed by all throughout the time it is on.
Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Taylor seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To give financial support of £2,000 towards the cost of putting on the ArtsFest this year


Uges H

16.337.CG
FUTURE FIT
The Chairman said there was little to report on this issue. The draft consultation due out on the 31 March has not happened.  He said as soon as he is made aware of more information he would report back.
He said the CCG was in financial difficulties, the CEO has resigned and the CEO from Telford and Wrekin has been appointed to step in.

The Chairman informed members that he is aware that both A&E departments at Shrewsbury and Telford hospitals will remain open for the time being.

16.338.CG
UPDATE OF ASSET TRANSFERS
The Chairman wanted to inform members that the picnic area over the bridge by the swimming baths is on the Asset Transfer list which has been offered to the Town Council. He said there is a planned meeting for next week to discuss this and other possible transfers from SC, members will be up dated at the next meeting. He said a document has now gone through Cabinet at SC and the transfers had been agreed in principle.
Councillor Hughes said the Swimming pool has also been offered to the Town Council to run.  He said figures to run the swimming pool are in the public domain but he is aware it costs in the region of £80,000 a year to keep it open.

The Chairman said now the gym had been upgraded it was bringing in revenue and maybe more could be done to increase this, it is a great help towards the running costs of the swimming pool.
He confirmed that for the financial year 2016/17 the pool will be funded by Shropshire Council and he will keep everyone updated as and when he hears more.

The meeting concluded at 7.30 pm.
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